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By the time you read this, Linda and I will have visited about 42 
Clubs in the District.  All of the Clubs have been impressive and all 
are doing a great job in many, if not all, of Rotaryôs seven areas of 
focus. 
  
Very impressive are the programs many of you have are your 
efforts to improve conditions locally.  Rotary International 
President Shekhar in his initial address urged Clubs to embrace 
partnerships.  At Clubs Iôve seen partnerships with other Service 
Organizations, Civic Groups, Governmental and Non 
Governmental Organizations.  Our District is certainly 
exemplifying his guidance in the area of partnerships.  Many of our 
members belong to multiple organizations and this makes it so 
convenient to develop, plan and execute programs.   
  
We have several examples at the District level.  One was the 
Beautify Fresno project conducted by the Fresno County Rotary 
Clubs in concert with Beautify Fresno.  The Assistance Service Dog 
Education Center Project coming up on Saturday, October 16 in 
Woodlake is another.  Finally, the Butterfly Project scheduled for 
December at Laguna Seca will provide habitat for this leading 
pollinator.   
  
Of course, in addition to these three projects, there are literally 
hundreds happening at the Club level.  One member suggested we 
put a section on our website to allow Clubs to share their programs.  
Here is the link to that section: www.rotary5230.org /speakers  
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Among the many challenges we have in the District is one of ñstove-pipingò.   It is defined as, ña 
system that has the potential to share data or functionality with other systems but which does not 
do so.ò  One if the greatest things you can hear when youôre planning a project is for someone to 
say, ñIôve got a contacté.ò.  Iôm hoping the section we are putting on our web site will help Clubs 
find the contact they need. 
  
There is an old expression, ñThe job is not finished till the paperwork is done.ò  This can be said 
for many jobs but in this case Iôd like to specify Rotary service projects.  While Clubs are, for the 
most part, doing a great job conducting service projects, few record their efforts on rotary.org .  Of 
course, executing the project is the most important, but recording it will also have a positive 
impact in that it will help quantify just how much of an overall impact we have.  Please record 
your efforts for the community, it will pay off.  
  
Additionally, adding you project to Rotary Showcase, 
https:// map.rotary.org/en/project/pages/project_showcase.aspx  will allow Clubs around the 
world to share in your expertise.  If youôre looking for a project, this is great place to research 
projects and ask for details. 
  
Iôd be remiss if I did not include a link to this great source of information on Economic and 
Community Development Project  
  
https://my -cms.rotary.org/en/document/economic -and-community -development-project-
strategies 
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I am honored to be the Assistant District Governor for Area 2, which  
includes the exceptionally super clubs of Seaside, Castroville, Cannery Row, 
Marina , and my home club, Monterey Sunrise. 
  
I have had a lot of admiration for Rotary for a long time.   As a Public  
Health  Nurse, I was, and still am,  amazed and fascinated by this group of  
volunteers who are stomping out the dreaded disease of paralytic polio,  
worldwide !  Who are these volunteers, and how could they possibly take on 
 such a task??  I wanted to be a part of this group.  Protection of the public from communicable 
disease is my profession.  I needed to be in partnership with this organization.  
  
Shortly after I had been expressing my admiration for Rotary, I was invited to become a member 
by the North Stockton Rotary Club, where I was living at the time.   I didn't know at the time that 
women were still new in Rotary,  so it was even more of an honor to be invited.  Frosting on this 
cake was that I soon found out  this was the home club of one of our humble members, Cliff 
Dochterman, of Rotary International fame.   I got to know him a bit.   He is a memorable man.  One 
of many outstanding Rotarians.  
  
Another great experience that I have personally and professionally benefited from was that of 
being part of a group study exchange.  I was sent, with others from different occupations, to spend 
six weeks in Austria.  We were the guests of Rotarians in different cities in Austria, from Vienna to 
Salzburg to Innsbruck to  the far western alpine village of Bludenz.  I learned much about Austrian 
businesses, the educational system, and subsidized  health care. Thank you, Rotary! I also had 
ingrained in me the local's joke for us Americans,  to "Where are the kangaroos? There are no 
kangaroos in Austria." 
  
For the last several years I have been proud to be a member of the Monterey Peninsula Sunrise 
Rotary Club.  We are a dynamic group  of women and men who truly serve our community , 
putting service above self.  We model the same spirit that I see in the surrounding clubs of Area 2, 
as well as all of District 5230.  
  
My favorite part of being Assistant District Governor is two -fold.   The first is being able to work 
closely with the District Governors.   I spent last year with PDG Joy, learning her style and 
passions for Rotary, and assisting her as I was  able to with this area. Next, I have  the fun times of 
being on D.G. Bruce's team!  What a ride!  Even more satisfying is being connected with the five 
clubs in Area 2.  I like letting them know that I am there. That they are not in this Rotary business 
alone.  That they are part of a worldwide organization that has their back.   They are an essential 
cog in a wheel of never ending world wide service.  And I get to be a member of five clubs at 
once!  Think of a five-fold fellowship at your fingertips.   You, too should ask the next District 
Governor if you could help serve in this capacity.  The rewards are multiple!  
  
  
  Yours in Rotary service, 
  Kathleen 
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Well my fellow Rotarians/Polio Warriors! In war and Chess, what 
do we do when we have our opponents on the run? We go in for 
the CHECKMATE! And It seems we are on the verge of checkmate 
with Polio!   
 
Again we have had no new cases of Polio in the WORLD And even 
better, we have not detected the Polio virus in the elements such as 
the soil, water and sewage.  
 
This being world polio month with October 24 being world polio 
day, as of right now we have much to celebrate, and I encourage all 
of you to celebrate by participating in Polio Eradication events 
with your or a neighboring club. I also encourage all of you to 
register your event with rotary. Org. It is so uplifting to see all of 
the polio activities happening in our World House. So letôs double, 
triple and quadruple our efforts to finally finish the job and fulfill 
the Promise we as Rotarians have made to the children of the 
world. And then we will party! A great Polio kick out Party!   
 
Belinda Daguio 
District 5230 Polio Chair   
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The New Front Door is the Screen Door  
  
By John Scherer, Rotary Club of Monterey 
District 5230 Membership Chair  
  
Now that Rotary Membership Month has completed, there are a few points that Iôd like 
District 5230 Rotarians to consider.   First, RI President Shekhar Mehta wrote in the August 
Rotary Magazine that ñfor more than 20 years our membership has stood at 1.2 million.ò   He 
articulated his vision for membership by stating his goal of increasing Rotary Membership to 
1.3 million by July 2022.  Shekharôs call to action is simple:  Each One, Bring One.  He is 
asking every Rotarian to introduce a new person into their club.   We Rotarians are best suited 
to find the right people in our communities that can make a contribution to Rotary.  We 
should especially consider younger members and women when seeking potential Rotarians.   
Be bold and ask someone to your meeting and show them what a great organization Rotary is! 
  
Secondly, immediate past President Holger Knaack, in his farewell to Rotary in the June issue 
of Rotary Magazine, talked about the challenges of 2020-21.  He stated that ñI am a longtime 
believer in seeing challenges as opportunities.  This year, we seized new opportunities to 
reimagine what Rotary could be.ò   He went on to say that for years Rotary had discussed ways 
to make itself more flexible and adaptable.   Embracing the challenges posed by COVID-19, 
Rotary did just that and made online meetings a regular fixture.   Clubs were able to invite 
guests from across the globe.  My own club, The Rotary Club of Monterey, embraced this 
challenge as well and invited some outstanding guests such as Arizona State Football Coach 
Herm Edwards.  As an aside, a memorable quote from his talk was ñIf you have a (good) 
quarterback, the football field is 100 yards long; if you donôt have a (good) quarterback, the 
football field is 150 yards long!ò  
  
We need to think about making Rotary nimble, adaptable and creative according to Holger.  
Our next step he asserts is not to go back to the way things were before the pandemic.  
I agree with Holger and think that we need to embrace the technology of virtual meetings and 
make that a regular option for Rotarians.   Think how convenient it can be for a Rotarian to 
catch his or her regular meeting via Zoom sometimes.   We also will be able to make Rotary 
more accessible to younger potential Rotarians such as small business owners that donôt have 
as much control over their schedules each week.   And, think of the great speakers that are 
possible by using this new technology.   
  
Finally, while attending a Milwaukee Brewers baseball game in Milwaukee in July (Go 
BREWERS!!), I was fortunate to be seated by a Cincinnati Reds fan directly in front of us.  He 
happened to be a Pastor from the Central Valley of California.  He remarked to me that  
ñThe new front door is the screen doorò.   I think we can apply that to Rotary as well. By using 
todayôs technology such as Zoom, we can be the front door to a larger community and thereby 
grow our membership in Rotary.    
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Grants  
Doug Brown 
Corral de Tierra Rotary  
District Grants Chair 
philaty@hotmail.com   
 
 

Would you like to be involved in an international grant? We have several 
that are being developed but need more clubs to participate financially: 1. A 
classic Car repair training program in Salinas for at risk youth; 2. A clean 
water system in El Salvador; 3. Artificial legs in India; 4. A dental clinic for 
low-income people in Armenia. If any of these appeal to you, get in touch 
with our District Grants Chair, Doug Brown ( philaty@hotmail.com ) and he 
will link you up with the right people.   
  
In addition, we have active grants going around the globe: Hospital 
Equipment in Bulgaria; Vocational Training in Zimbabwe; a Clean Water 
System for 6,000 in Tanzania; Sanitary Toilets in Mexico; Conservation 
Training in Mexico;   and X-Ray Equipment for low -income areas of Bolivia.  
  
As if this weren't enough, we have 14 additional grant requests that need an 
American partner club. More on those later. If you have yet another 
international project idea, be sure and contact Doug and he can help you get 
started. Remember, when done as a Global Grant, the clubs end up needing 
to raise only 36% of the total cost. The rest comes from grants from the 
District and The Rotary Foundation.  
  
Doug Brown 
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